ACPPLD Annual Learning Event
Feedback from Member Survey

On behalf of the ACPPLD national executive committee I wish to extend thanks to all members who took part in our survey in August. We had a good response rate and received lots of valuable feedback which the committee considered at our last National Executive meeting. We hope the following summary will give you an idea of the area’s we hope to address at future learning events, and will also explain the reasons behind the factors which are not adjustable.
Things we have no control over
Firstly we wanted to feedback to you some of the issues which we feel we have no control over as a committee. Clearly the current financial climate and pressures within our jobs are making life difficult for members and attendance at events like the ALE, are not easily prioritised. We fully acknowledge that there is currently no funding available to many members, that staffing shortages and vacancy freezes make it difficult to get away from the workplace, that workload pressures mean you can’t be released and that temporary contracts are more common therefore less options for learning events. In the coming sections we will explain how we have tried to keep costs down to aid this but ultimately we are unable to influence these factors and can only hope that pressures improve for members in the near future. 

We also understand that family commitments and childcare issues influence ability to attend events like this, but similar to above, this is not something the committee can change.

Travel

We received quite a large number of comments from members regarding the travelling distance being too far, and a number of suggestions from members of how to address that. The first point we need to make to members is that we are a National organisation so we have members spread from the highlands and islands of Scotland to the tip of Cornwall, well into the depths of rural Wales and the north of Northern Ireland, so regardless of where the learning event is held, it will always be too far for someone to travel. In terms of membership numbers the 2 largest regions we have are the South East region and Scotland region, which are as far apart as they could be, so even considering the needs of the majority of members doesn’t help this issue. Some members suggested either always holding it in the middle of the country so equal travelling distance, or holding 2 events – one in the north and another in the south. The committee has discussed this and as our total membership is only 240 we felt that separating it into 2 events does not seem viable. We would hope that regional study days are also being held which would provide some closer to home learning opportunities. The annual learning events were at one stage in the past always held in Birmingham which may reflect the suggestion that it is held in the middle of the country. When this happened the ALE was actually organised by the national committee which was much larger at the time and had a conference organising sub group. There was also a suitable venue which we had use of each year. As the size of the committee reduced and the venue used became unavailable, a decision was then taken to rotate the organisation of conference around the regions. It was felt this would have several purposes: To share the workload of the organisation beyond the national committee, to give occasional opportunity to attend the event to people who struggled to travel due to other commitments, to give the regions the opportunity to make some funds for their region when a profit was made. The feedback from regions who have organised the ALE in recent years is that this process has been successful on all these accounts. There will always be pro’s and cons to moving the event around the country but currently the committee do not feel we have any alternative to this. If anyone has a suitable venue and organising committee ready and waiting to provide a regular event in middle England, please let us know (. In the meantime the best resolution we have to the travel issue is to choose locations with good road, rail and air links and we will endeavour to continue doing this.
Dates & length

We also had lots of comments regarding the time of year and clashes with school holidays. The committee have taken on board that this years dates were a clash with the Scottish school holidays and were very close to the start of the English holidays. Unfortunately we have a dilemma where our cheapest accommodation option is using university campuses, however this option is only available in the summer months. We are looking into alternative accommodation which may be available out with the summer holiday period as a possibility for this years learning event, however we also need to closely monitor whether or not this increases the costs of attending. Other suggestions were to change the days of the week so that travelling can be done at weekend and in your own time, this has been supported by the committee as a necessary change. 
Shortening the event to 2 days, possibly going into the evening was also suggested to help reduce costs and mean less study leave is required. This is a possibility for future events, however needs balanced with the number of topics we can fit into one event, opportunities for networking in evenings and making the event full enough to make travelling worthwhile. Single day events were also suggested, however the committee feels that regional study days address this need. 
One final suggestion in this category was to only hold an ALE every 2 years. We do feel it would be a shame if we were unable to meet as a group on an annual basis and would also have large logistical problems with holding our AGM with a quorum, however it is a suggestion that the committee will consider as an option for the future.

Programme

In regard to the programme for the learning events, once again we had numerous helpful comments. 

Some member comments were contradictory, for example some suggested topics needed to be more ‘physio specific’ to attract attendance, whilst others suggested topics more generally around LD to attract attendees from out-with Physiotherapy. Both are valid points but this clearly highlights the dilemma’s which face the different organising committees every year. We will pass on these comments to future organisers. Its was also noted that its is best to avoid topics which are likely to be covered in mandatory training or at a local level, again this is a useful suggestion which we will take note of. 
In advance of the learning event, the comments revealed there is a need to have clearer and fuller descriptions of topics/lectures in the draft programme to enthuse people and justify relevance to managers. It can at times be difficult to give significant detail whilst the confirmations are not complete, however we acknowledge this important in your decisions to attend and in your justification to managers so we will ensure this is rectified in future years. 

We have also realised through the comments received that we need to be more mindful of ACPPLD being a national organisation and to prepare our speakers for this. In particular there is a need to acknowledge during lectures that Scotland, Wales and Ireland has its own legislation and key documents which need to be referred to. In the future we will recommend that titles of lectures should be broader and though they may focus on the legislative context for the home region, reference is made to the differences across the UK. 
Clearly the programme is hugely important in attracting people to attend the event and it is difficult for the organisers to know where members interests lie, unless you tell us. We are always open to suggestions for topics and speakers so please let us know any idea’s you have. There were some suggestions left on the message board at this years learning event which we have passed on to next years organising committee, but the more suggestions we have from you all, the better. Please also remember we are trying to meet the needs of longstanding members as well as our newer members, so a topic you are interested in may have been covered fairly recently but before your time. Similarly if you are a longer standing member and feel its about time we revisited a previous topic please tell us. Its your learning event and we want it to be as beneficial as possible to as many members as possible. 

General comments
Some final more general points of note were for us to publicise the event more – We already advertise in our newsletter, on our website, on icsp, in frontline and via word of mouth within regional areas. If you have any other suggestions of how we can publicise more please let us know.
We were also asked if there is any way to get costs any lower that they currently are. Many of the suggestions above already partially address this question but for clarity we are seeking the cheapest (but still suitable) venues, the cheapest accommodation options, utilising the skills of members and colleagues to have as many free or low cost speakers as we can, and trying to choose venues with easier travel options (budget airlines etc). We will continue to try to keep cost to a minimum but also being aware that cutting too much may affect the quality and comfort of the event for members. Three days in a cheap venue with plastic seats wouldn’t go down too well with members we are sure ( 
There were obviously many individual suggestions and in this summary we can only give you a flavour of the comments. Please be assured that we welcome your feedback and have considered all the suggestions given. We very much hope that where we are unable to change something, we have at least explained above why something happens the way it currently does. Lastly please remember ACPPLD is your organisation designed to meet your needs, but we can only do that if we know what your needs are. The next time you have a suggestion for us, please don’t wait for the next survey, contact any of the committee - details are all on the website. 

Thanks again for your feedback 

ACPPLD National Executive Committee
